
KPE Department Meeting 
November 18' 2011 

1. Denee Pescarmona spoke to the department about identifying students 
who need help and how the Zone can be of service in this area. 

2. Nicole Lucy and Paul followed up on the ISLO assessments that were 
completed last spring. They provided us with the analysis of that survey. 
Nicole provided the group with 5 handouts (can scan upon request). 

3. Len Mohney thanked the group for turning in their orientation letters. He 
reported on the budget and the prioritized cuts and stressed that 
fundraising will continue to be important for our teams. 

4. Albert Loaiza reported on priority registration for winter and that the 
school hopes to have a new system in place so he can run reports from his 
office and be more efficient in helping the students with registration. Albert 
also reported that the zone will be closed during the winter when 
registration for spring is going on, but he will be there to help with priority 
for the athletes. 

5. Len Mohney re-caped each team's season. 
6. A report on Adjunct Eval's was given by Len. He asked everyone to stay on 

top of them, that we are in good shape. 
7. Lisa Hooper talked about book company Donatelle and asked the group if 

they would be interested in moving towards developing their own material 
and doing away with expensive books. 

8. Robert Dos Remedios is having a toy drive on December 9th
• The TRX truck 

is coming and anyone who wants to participate needs to bring an 
unwrapped gift. It starts at 11am. Toys will be donated to the Boys and Girls 
Club. 

9. A department Christmas party is being planned on December 9th . 




